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                                                    900 Commerce Drive                                                                                   Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                    Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                               Fax: (518) 453-9284
FEBRUARY 2018 NEWSLETTER

At the last union meeting, the membership debated as to whether we would get greater attendance if the meeting was moved back to 5pm. After lengthy discussion, a motion was made and passed that we would hold the meetings for the next 6 months at 5pm. After this period, the body will determine if the new time will continue. At the last meeting in January, we barely had a quorum, and in order to truly know the needs and wants of the membership, we need more participation.

The next regular meeting will take place at the union hall (900 Commerce Drive, Clifton Park) on February 15, 2018 at 5pm.

From the Desk of President/Business Mgr. & Funds Mgr.  Mark B. Landau:

The Executive Board has come up with some criteria that will be reviewed at the monthly E-board meetings before a recommendation is made to the body to make a donation to members that face financial difficulty.  At this time, you are able to request paperwork to review the criteria for consideration and fill out a form which the E-board will review before a vote is taken on donating monies to a member that has asked for financial assistance. 
Good news! In an effort to upgrade the welding area, the JATC approached the local SMACNA group for additional funding. They have formally agreed to purchase the following items: the welding exhaust system, 3 new welders, a grinding exhaust table and six self contained smoke eaters. In addition, they have also agreed to purchase some new computers for the CAD room. Without their help, the JATC would not have been able to make all these upgrades. We appreciate their financial assistance!

Please keep in mind that this is a union election year. Many times, we have not had as many members run for various positions only to hold additional votes later on. If you would be willing to take the responsibility of a union position, please consider running for a union office or benefit fund trustee position, but remember that those elected will have a great deal of responsibility and work to see that the membership is well taken care of. 
From the Desk of Business Representative Frank Maguire:

Again I am looking for member assistance. As I mentioned in the past I have received a request from the U.S. Department of Labor to do a Federal Davis-Bacon wage survey for the following counties in our jurisdiction: Clinton, Columbia, Essex, Franklin, Fulton, Greene, Hamilton & Montgomery. I received limited responses from our contractors but will continue to contact them. If any member worked in these counties between 06/01/2016&05/31/2017 please contact me with job name and location. These are our rural counties and work in those areas are not as busy as our larger counties. Any assistance would be appreciated.

We need to be sure our union wage & benefit package is the rate on record for these counties. If not enough surveys from union contractors are received with our union rate and lower wage surveys are submitted we may lose work to non-union contractor who are willing to pay a lower wage.

This survey must be submitted by end of March 2018.

From the Desk of Marketing Representative/Organizer Phil Stenglein:

We continue to hold meetings with those that agreed to participate in the Young Leaders Committee. We are looking for additional members to come on board to assist in the various endeavors that we will take on in the future. If you’d like further information, please contact me. 

VOLUNTEERS: As you are aware, Local #83 Union and JATC are hosting the Region 1 Apprenticeship contest in March. The Union meeting that month will be postponed to the 4th Thursday of the month (3/22). There are many small projects that must be completed before we can hold the contest. We are looking for volunteers to help move items and install various items in and around the building. If you have a few hours to spare, please contact Larry Warzek. 
INSURANCE: We previously made you aware that the Insurance Fund picked up approximately $ .45 for every hour worked through June 2018. As you are aware, we have an allocation meeting coming up in May 2018, and the trustees need to make sure that the body realizes that they must consider putting in more than the $ .45 per hour if they want to maintain PAP account balances sufficiently to cover premiums. 
TOOLS AND CLOTHING: 

The Stedman offset tongs are now available, and we have purchased them for re-sale as well as the Midwest. The cost of the Stedman tongs is $46.00. These are made in limited quantities so therefore supplies are also limited. If you are interested in purchasing these tongs, we suggest you come in quickly!

Keep in mind that the warm weather will be back before we know it! We have t-shirts available. There are 2 styles.  The first has a front and back logo with the memory of Mike Hauf design on the sleeve.  The back is the old style which depicts ductwork, a drafts man and a welder.  The front is the American flag with the sheet metal emblem within.   The second one is the neon safety shirts with Local 83’s logo. We also have SMWLU #83 baseball hats.
STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION:




Email Addresses:


Cell Numbers:
Mark Landau:

mark@smartlu83.org


Mark: 518-421-5099
Frank Maguire: 
frank@smartlu83.org


Frank: 518-466-1680 
Phil Stenglein: 
phil@smartlu83.org


Phil: 518-368-4488
Larry Warzek:

larryw@smartlu83.org

Larry: 518-258-4176

Donna Stoliker:
donna@smartlu83.org
Angela Grant:

angela@smartlu83.org
SPRING IS COMING!
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